
Big Sky 

Security Clearance:  Delta Green 

 

Directive: Inter-Agency Task Force has been 
established to deal with “suspected domestic 
terrorism activity” in Montana.  Based off 
recent data, your team best fits the mission 
profile and has been activated under legitimate 
means. 

All existing Agents in R-Cell are cleared 
for Delta Green level operations and thus 
cleared for full briefing which you will 
provide. 

 EPA CID Michael Harris has been assigned to 
the Task Force. 

 Cpt. Paul Thompson MD has been officially 
attached as a consultant.   

Transportation from Travis Airforce base to 
Malmstrom Air Force Base, Montana, has been 
arranged.   Departure 1:20pm today. 

 Jeremy White, former USMC, requires cover as 
a military security contractor.  Forge these 
credentials for this operation and give him 
official status as an outside consultant into 
the suspected domestic terrorist group. 

 

Due to the existence of other government 
agencies, and the necessity to coordinate with 



other law enforcement, use of legitimate 
resources and identification is advised. 

 

Situation Report:   Deputy Sheriff Fred Jacob of 
the Lewis and Clark County Sheriff’s Department 
has died [6 days ago].  Apparently from heavy 
metal poisoning.  His condition was so unusual 
that the EPA was contacted to determine the 
source of the poisoning.  We have intercepted 
their initial lab results (and delayed them).  
It was flagged due to some very unusual medical 
results.  Those results are attached. 

 

False objective: Investigate suspected links to 
classified domestic terrorism.    

Invent whatever narrative the facts support.  
Initiate false confirmation to allow us to 
classify this investigation and take it away 
from the EPA. 

 

True objectives: Discover if Deputy Jacob’s 
death is a result of his investigation into the 
Unnatural.  If so, contain the Unnatural and 
update A Cell for further instructions.  Due to 
the need for follow-up, a case officer TBD will 
be assigned and will contact you on your secured 
phone upon arrival at site. 

Support:  There is a Green Box located at [GPS 
coordinates] with equipment to support 
containment, should the need arise. 



 

Attached: 

Autopsy and medical lab reports.  [Will be 
separate document given to Joseph] 

EPA investigation initial reports and lab 
analysis.  [Will be separate document given to 
Seth] 


